                                                                                                                    P.O. Box 134

                                                                                                                                      Hubbardston, MA

                                                                                                                                      May 29, 2015 

Board of Selectmen

Town of Hubbardston

7 Main Street  Unit # 3

Hubbardston, MA 

To the Board of Selectmen:

Many pairs of Bobolinks are now nesting in the fields of Mt. Jefferson Conservation Area.  The active nests, hidden in the grass low to the ground, are scattered throughout all fields except Field # 4 (map enclosed). 
Bobolinks are native birds that are protected under the Federal Migratory Bird Treaty Act. Their population is in serious decline throughout the breeding range, which includes New England. A major reason for the decline is early mowing of fields which destroys nests and baby birds.

These birds are rarely protected on private property. They are not protected on any private land in Hubbardston, nor are they protected on Hubbardston’s public conservation land.

The Board of Selectmen is responsible for the care and control of all Town-owned properties. We appeal to the Selectboard to exercise its authority and delay the mowing of hay at our conservation area until after July 10th, 2015, which should allow most, if not all, of the Bobolink chicks to survive and fledge.
MassWildlife, the Department of Conservation & Recreation, MassAudubon, state-wide land trusts, numerous towns, and other land protection groups have successfully adopted bird-and wildlife-friendly mowing practices on their properties.  They are implementing plans that stipulate mowing after July 15th or August 1st and are successfully attracting mowing bids.  We believe that the Town of Hubbardston should do the same thing.   
We feel that it’s important to stop the destruction of Bobolink nests and young, as well as protect other wildlife benefiting from the fields—deer, turkeys, small mammals, butterflies, native pollinators, and more. This can be accomplished if there is collective caring and a will to make it work.
Thank you for your attention to this appeal.

Sincerely,

Wendy Howes, President

Hubbardston-Ware River Nature Club
